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‘ARDA stands committed to the ongoing education and support of its members, 
 all round dancers and the future of round dancing.’ 

 

The South Australian Round Dance Association 
Presents the  

18th ROUND DANCE FESTIVAL 
30 September, 1 & 2 October, 2022 
To be held at the Blackwood Memorial Hall, 

21 Coromandel Parade, Blackwood. 
INTERESTED? 

To register please contact  Les Tulloch: lest11@bigpond.com   
Or Ralph Pearce:  Ralph.terri07@gmail.com 

Co Convenors:  Anne Tulloch and Terri Pearce 
 
 Dancing ALL levels,   

Workshops PLUS 
Choreographers Showcase 

Now we have passed the halfway mark of our 
Winter, and we have a little more daylight and 

ENERGY, its time to make plans for the SPRING. 
Perhaps some ROUND DANCING  in SA,  in late 

September/October will tempt you. 

Why not join ARDA and hear all the news about ROUND DANCING 
and ROUND DANCE FUNCTIONS, direct? 

 
You do not have to be a Cuer or Teacher to join. 

ARDA welcomes all dancers. 
 

Single Membership is $25.00 per year 
Couple Membership is $35.00 per year 

 Contact:  ARDA Secretary -  arda.secretary@gmail.com 
And an application will be forwarded to you asap. 
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What’s Happening

Welcome to the August issue of Let’s Go Dancing. 

In the June issue we included a list of NSW Presidents. This month we have included an 
article on page 7 written by Gordon Hearne who was a New South Wales President  from 
1991 to 1999 on his recollections of his term as President. I wonder which President will 
feature next month?

Memories of Lorraine Long from dancers have been included starting on page 14. 
Thank you to Jane Evans for submitting this article and pictures.

Did you attend the Goulburn National Convention and filled out the survey after the 
Convention? Beginning on page 22 is a brief summary of some of the results of this 
survey. This information is used for future Nationals to assist with their planning.

Are you planning on going to the National in Adelaide in April 2023? There are some 
helpful hints on dressing for the theme night.
I would love to hear from readers what information they would like to see included in 
the magazine. Until next time

Ros

Recognise anyone?
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Square & Round Dance Association of NSW Inc.

2021-2 Committee
	
	 President:		  David Todd	 0411 888515	 presidentsarda@gmail.com

	 Vice President:	 Frances Hickson			   johnfran53@hotmail.com

	 Vice President:	 Helen Hodalj			   helen_hodalj@yahoo.com

	 Secretary		  Rosalind Todd			   secretarysarda@gmail.com		
	 Address for Correspondence: PO Box 229 Blaxland NSW 2774

	 Treasurer		  David Calvert	 0421 950 084	 dgtcalvert@gmail.com

	 M’ship Secretary	 Barbara Doust	 02 96026377	 owendoust6@gmail.com

	 Publicity Officer	 Rosalind Todd			   Caretaker role

	 Dancer Rep	 Lynda Cafe

	 Dancer Rep	 Wendy Alexander

	 Editor		  Rosalind Todd	 02 4753 6382	 jarodd@bigpond.net.au
	 Public Officer	 David Calvert	 0421 950 084	 dgtcalvert@gmail.com

	 Database		  D & R Todd	 0408 428248 	 jarodd@bigpond.net.au

Other Positions

https://www.facebook.com/NSWSquareDancing/

National Associations

	 ARDA 
	 NSW Rep & Vice President	 Helen Hodalj		  helen_hodalj@yahoo.com

	 Australian Callers Federation
	 NSW Coordinator		  Frances Hickson		  johnfran53@hotmail.com
	 ACF Treasurer		  Gary Carpenter		  gazacarpenter@gmail.com
	 Callerlink Editor		  Chris Froggatt			 

	 National Square Dance Society
	 Public Relations		  Pauline Hansford	 02 96244396
	 President			   Rosalind Todd	 0408 428248	

“Dance is your pulse, your heartbeat, your breathing. It’s the rhythm of your life. It’s 
the expression in time and movement, in happiness, joy, sadness and envy.” 

– Jaques D’Ambroise
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NSW President’s Report

Whilst most clubs have returned to dancing it is still important to check 
with leaders in regard to Covid protocols, as venue hirers have different 
requirements that leaders must follow. Callers, cuers and leaders there 

is still time to claim your $200 stimulus grant for 2022 if you haven’t already done so.

Last month I mentioned that Mavis Schwarze had sadly passed away. At a recent 
committee meeting it was decided to run a Memorial Dance in 2023 in honour of 
Mavis’s contribution to round dancing. So stay tuned for further information.

Thank you to all members who have returned their renewal forms and payment to 
Barbara, our Membership Secretary. If you haven’t received your form or if it was 
misplaced give her a ring or an email to get a new form. It is important if you are making 
a direct deposit that you include your surname and membership number (if known) so 
we can trace who has made the payment.  We appreciate your cooperation in following 
this process.

By the time you read this we will have had our Cabaret Dance and enjoyed the calling 
of the very talented Brian Hotchkies. I’m fairly confident there will be lots of pictures in 
next month’s issue. I look forward to catching up with many of you at the Cabaret.

David 
David Todd

Are you a 
winner?

New numbers in this issue.
Check carefully!
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CARPENTER & CO.
Caller: Gary Carpenter Assistant: Wendy Alexander
Here at Carpenter & Co things have been quiet due to the cold weather, rain, illness 
and injury.  We have managed to maintain at least one square a night.  On Thursday 
14th July Gary was the only one who remembered it was Bastille Day and wore a beret 
to celebrate (photos attached). It was nice to have a couple of visits from Janette and 
Martin over the month as they were down visiting family.  Late June we also had a visit 
from Margaret ad Glen Vile from Canberra.
It was very sad news to hear of the passing of our dear friend Lorraine Long.  When 
Pelican Promenaders was run on a Thursday night as well, we used to attend each others 
Christmas club nights.  Lorraine always had a smile on her face.  Some of us attended 
her funeral and were very moved by all she did.  We will miss you and send our love 
and support to Jeff.
Birthdays for July are Anne Glazier on the 7th and Doreen Handy on the 20th.
We have a small number going to the SARDA Society Dance at Emu Plains on the 30th 
and are looking forward to celebrating Brian’s 60 years of calling. Until next month stay 
safe, warm and keep dancing.

Club News 

GUYS & DOLLS
Arthur Rae & Juliana Lai
It has been another fun filled month for Guys&Dolls in Wollongong. On 6th July, we 
were fortunate once again to have three callers: Arthur called, of course; Carel Leussink 
called a guest bracket, which is always appreciated; & James Brooks travelled down 
from Sydney to participate in the festivities of the evening, both as a dancer & as a 
Caller. 
 Also visiting us from Sydney were: Louise, Ken & Lyn, who certainly helped to make the 
night a success. 
There were several apologies, due to weather, illness & prior engagements; but 
fortunately, we had sufficient numbers to allow the dance to go ahead. A big thank you 
to those who braved the diabolical weather.
.Supper at Guys&Dolls is always a highlight of the evening & a chance for dancers to sit 
& chat in a relaxed atmosphere, while enjoying some delectable refreshments. 
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Club News 

MOUNTAIN DEVILS
Caller: David Todd
Our Mock wedding and anniversary celebrations were enjoyed by all who attended. The 
bride and groom had a wonderful time celebrating and renewing their vows. The Father 
of the Bride was looking particularly dapper arriving with the Mother of the Bride. From 
“Here To the Moon and Back” brought a tear to the eye to some of the wedding party. 
Lots of fun and wonderful memories. We enjoyed a surprise visit from Brian Hotchkies. 
We always enjoy Brian’s clever calling. Get well wishes to all those on the sick list. 
Looking forward to a quick recovery for Barbara so she can get back to dancing. 

KNEE DEEP SQUARES
Chris & Linda Froggatt
The extremely wet weather has taken a heavy toll. Unfortunately Norm and Joan fell 
victim to the floods, with the rapidly rising Woronora River quickly inundating the lower 
floor of their home. Unfortunately quite a lot of damage was done to flooring, kitchen 
cupboards and items stored in the garage. It was lovely to hear how dancing friends 
rallied around them in their time of need. Our thoughts are with all those affected by 
the flooding.
Our dance hall has also seen rain damage. We have been in touch with the council and 
they have given an overview on what they have planned for repairs. 
Still quite a few members are on the sick list.  We send our get-well wishes to Marina 
(broken heel), Anne (crushed vertebrae) and Vickie.  
The Holbrook Half-Way Dance was a huge success, and everyone is already looking 
forward to next year. Before then we have the State Convention this October and the 
National in April next year in Adelaide. 
Happy birthday wishes to Jeanette, Linda and Jan.

HILLBILLIES
Caller: Vickie Dean
We have been having a break at the Hillbillies Club, Vickie is in Switzerland performing 
with her talented Pipe Band.  Dancing resumes on Tuesday night 8th August.
Many birthdays happening in August - Vickie and Steve, Kay S., Elva and Pam - hope 
you all enjoyed your special day.
We would like to acknowledge the sad passing of Mavis Schwarze as many of our 
members enjoyed her round dance teaching and her friendship. A most gracious, happy 
and beautiful lady whom we all shall miss.
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NSW President Gordon Hearne 1991-1999

Early 1991 I was asked to put my name forward to be a part of the 
committee of the NSW Square Dance Society. Jan and myself decided 
to attend the AGM in March, where I was elected as Vice President. 
We had regular monthly meetings at various homes and venues. In 
September I was elected as President as Alan Hansford was stepping 
down from the position. 

Once elected Jan and myself decided to get around the clubs and let the dances know 
the objectives of the Society and to encourage membership. This involved attending all 
Sydney clubs at least twice a year and attending club’s special nights as well as dancing 
at our club the Wanderers each week. I was very fortunate to have a mentor in our club, 
Bill Rolph (Bill was a former President) whom I could ask for advice at any time. 
My job required me to visit country areas. As I was travelling long distances, Jan was 
able  to accompany me. This allowed us to drop in on many country club dances.

The Society continued to hold a dance on every 5th Saturday with selected callers. 
Themes and decorations were designed for all these dances, and I was very fortunate 
to have a great committee to carry out all these duties. We held the 40th Anniversary 
Dance in 1996 which was held on the Central Coast where over 500 dancers attended. 

We were having trouble in getting a convenor and committee members for our yearly 
State Conventions, still the same today, so we paid visits to various Sydney and country 
clubs to talk to dancers or callers and ask them to take up the roll of convenor or become 
committee members. At the time State Conventions were run with no real guidelines to 
date so with the help of Alan Hansford, Bruce Clark and Cec Wilcox we went over all 
the minutes from previous State Convention AGM and formulated a Constitution for the 
running of State Conventions which was formally accepted in 1996 at Wellington. Alan 
Hansford, Bruce Clark and myself became very involved with the State Conventions 
whilst I was President and we were given the name of “The boys from the city”.
Many meetings were held at our house dealing with updating the NSW Square Dance 
Society Constitution, reviewing the South Pacific Square Dance Review rules of operation 
and costing and the State Convention Constitution.

Nationally, in 1996 our son Andrew came up with the idea of a national square dance 
web page so that anybody could see what was happening and where to go in Australia 
square dancing. Many hours were spent setting up the rules to be able to allow the web 
site to work. The rules were accepted at the 1996 National Convention in Launceston. 
During the National Convention in Launceston the late Gary Brown, the late Adrian 
Brown, Andrew and myself sat together with plans suggested by Adrian and Andrew 	
							                   Continued page 9
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Club News 

SUMMERLAND LARRIKINS 
Caller: Frances Hickson
Unfortunately, could not dance for two weeks as the hall’s roof is being renovated with 
scaffolding all around the hall. But it was school holidays, so we all had a holiday. 
Numbers are still a bit down. Happy wedding anniversary to Elaine & Stan, Arden & 
Brian.

PANTHER SQUARES
Caller: Maree Huffadine
This month we had a few away sick with the flu and/or Covid. Congratulations to RALPH 
for receiving The National Emergency Medal for the 2019-2020 bush fires for service 
to the RFS. We had a great night at the Cabaret celebrating Brian’s 61 years of calling 
hope all who attended enjoyed the night. Thanks to Cathy, Jenny and crew for a great 
dinner. Special Happy Anniversary wishes to June and Vince on their 58th Anniversary.
Happy Birthday wishes to Maree John Anne and Bob

TAMWORTH CLOVERLEAF DANCERS
Publicity/Promotion: Judy. Caller: Malcolm Turnbull
When the Tamworth Lazy Diamonds folded in 2007, three members of that club, namely 
Lyn and Doug Neaylon and Max Hall, decided to continue with their Square Dancing 
and formed the Tamworth Cloverleaf Dancers Club.  For twelve years the club met each 
week (except during the Christmas and January holiday break) on a Wednesday night at 
the Kootingal Memorial Hall.  For the first few years the club was fortunate to have “real” 
callers but when the last one resigned, it was left to Max to take on the teaching, using 
the CD recorded music of Brian Hotchkies and the like.  Max learnt all the square dance 
definitions and was confidently able to instruct the dancers, both existing and new.  After 
the two years of Covid-forced closure, the club began again in March 2022, with a new 
venue, a new night, and a new “real” caller who Max introduced to the club as Malcolm 
Turnbull.  Four new dancers have also joined the club.  In June, Max resigned from the 
club and handed the reins to Malcolm.  The club members appreciate the many years 
that Max devoted to the club and would like to thank him for helping them to become 
proficient Square Dancers and wish him well in his “retirement”.
Malcolm learnt to call, many years ago, and has welcomed the opportunity to revise 
his learning and is doing a good job with the Tamworth Cloverleaf Dancers.  Offering 
friendship, fun and laughter, the Club is hoping to attract new members to Square 
Dance on a Monday night at the Baptist Church Hall on the corner of Duri and Hillvue 
Roads, from 7pm.  Any Square Dancer visiting Tamworth will be most welcome, just 
phone Eileen on 0409457342 for details.
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NSW President Gordon Hearne Continued

for a Youth Council. Gary and I along with Adrian and Andrew formulated the rules 
to which the Youth Council would operate. These rules were accepted at the 1997 
National Convention in Newcastle. The web site and the Youth Council have been 
further developed and are now under the control of the National Square Dance Society 
of Australia.

We were fortunate enough to have a dancer in our club who arranged for me to meet 
with the organisers of Seniors Week in Sydney. As a result, we were able to hold two 
promotional dances around the forecourt of the Opera House and the highlight was 
that in 1996 we were invited to perform at the Sydney Entertainment Centre in the 
Premiers Concert during Seniors Week with Mary Schneider, John Schuman, Dianna 
Hammond, Kamahl and Smokey Dawson.  It was arranged for Tedda Brooks to call and 
two sets of Guys and Dolls dancers.
In early 1996 we received a phone call from a Japanese cruise line asking if we could 
teach passengers on the cruise ship Asuka between Brisbane and Sydney section of their 
world cruise. We accepted and arranged for a caller and a square of dancers to go. 
Then in 1999 and 2000 we received a similar request but this was for a cruise from 
Cairns to Sydney, we accepted and arranged for a caller and a square of dancers to go.

To move away from paper membership records and paper receipts in 1994 I designed 
a database for recording membership details and laminated cards as a confirmation of 
membership and payment. The database also included club contacts and Review lists 
for clubs and address labels for Review distribution.

We had two large banners made for outside promotion and the first time we used them 
was at a dance at Darling Harbour where we tied them to wire fencing on the edge of 
the dancing area near the edge of wharf. The dance was in full swing when a gust of 
wind came up and the banners and the fencing went into Darling Harbour water. On the 
following Monday we approached the Darling Harbour Management to get permission 
to dive and retrieve the banners, after some toing and froing we were given permission 
to recover them. Many thanks to Vickie Dean and her brother for the recovery.

To further promote the Society we organised for bumper stickers to be printed and 
distributed. From this it was thought that a phone number should be used so contact 
could be made to a real person to gain club information. The 1800 number was thought 
to be the best way to go so I arranged for a 1800 number to be connected. This was 
originally for NSW but has since been extended to be used nationally and maintained 
by the National Square Dance Society of Australia.

Continued page 11
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Club News 

TOP CATS SQUARE & ROUND DANCE CLUB

Caller/Cuer: Brett Gill
A big thank you to everyone for braving the elements to attend dancing during chilly 
season - We really appreciate your support :)
As Winter delivers cold & nasty weather, we have enjoyed dancing weekly with ‘staying 
warm by dancing up a storm on the floor’ the main theme ... lots of apologies due 
to colds/flu/the gift that keeps on giving (COVID) & on a brighter note, some taking 
advantage of warmer temperatures up north & overseas. The 2nd Saturday in July was 
a two session event - An A2 workshop followed by an introduction to Round Dancing 
(Cha-Cha, Rumba & Jive) with newcomers dancing exceptionally well thanks to the able 
experience of our regular crew who assisted with encouragement. The 4th Saturday in 
July we celebrated with a XMAS in July theme. We are back dancing the 2nd Saturday 
in August with singing call requests night (Send your favourite singing calls through to 
be included on the night). Our Friday Square Dance learners are charging along & 
having loads of fun in the process - Our Round Dance classes have been well attended 
- Tuesday Plus dancers are enjoying lots of variations in choreography. In September, 
we open our doors for newcomers where we will again rotate dancing rhythms on a 
regular basis - If you are interested in learning some Round Dancing, please contact us 
via mobile 0415 222 150. Thanks to Barbara & Anne for donating hand sanitizer for 
future, ongoing use at club. Get well wishes to those on the sick list - Finally, we send 
special birthday wishes to Louise & Linda for your special milestones during August - We 
hope you celebrate in fine style :))

TARTAN PROMENADERS
Caller: Les Heaton Chairperson: Violet
We had a surprise visit from Mel Wilkerson to our club these last couple of weeks. Mel 
is an experienced caller with lovely Canadian accent and a great sense of humour.
Our attendance is low at present due to sickness, State of Origin and heavy rain, but our 
caller, Les Heaton, is always there, navigating flooded roads, loading and unloading his 
equipment in the pouring rain assisted by our regular helpers.
Birthday wishes to Toni. Bev & Geoff have returned from their travels to North Queensland 
but have already left for another holiday.

FOR INFORMATION RE: 42nd NSW State Square & Round 
Dance Convention at Wentworth Falls

Check out this link to the website: www.2020sdconvention
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NSW President Gordon Hearne Continued 

The NSW Callers Association approached the Society with the idea to further promote 
square dancing by using a PR Company and to arrange to bring out the President of the 
Callers Association of America. The PR company arranged radio interviews and various 
other engagements.

Due to being elected as a Co-Convenor with Bruce Clark for the 42nd National Square 
Dance Convention I did not stand for re-election in 1999 and stayed on as immediate 
past president for the next 12 months.

Jan and myself had many wonderful times whilst I was president and could not have 
successfully fulfilled the role without a great harmonious committee and the backing of 
Jan. We are still involved in many ways with square dancing both locally and Nationally.

Both Jan and I were made Life members of the NSW Square Dance Society at the State 
Convention in Corowa in 2007 for our contributions to Square Dancing.

Nationally in 2010 I was entered on the Roll Of Honour for the National Square Dancing 
Society of Australia. Along with Alan and Pauline Hansford for our contributions to 
Square Dancing.
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Guys & Dolls

Callers: James, Arthur & 
Carel at Guys & Dolls

Carpenter & Co
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Tartan Promenaders

Mountain Devils
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NSW Lucky Membership Draw 

Metro: 201207 No club quoted
Country: 4307 No club quoted

Winners please contact Barbara Doust on (02) 9602 6377 
or write to: 12 St Pauls Crescent, Liverpool NSW 2170

Lorraine Long 15th December 1944 – 27th June 2022

Jeff remembers:
Jeff began dancing at HH Squares with Sue Humphries and Ashley Shore in 1981 at the 
Anglican Church at Hurstville Grove.
Six months later, Jeff invited his mother to a Square Dance party, and mum invited 
Lorraine (1982).
Lorraine ran her own hairdressing salon at Allawah at this time.

Lorraine joined the HH club after this party and about six 
months later, Sue Humphries invited Jeff and Lorraine to 
be part of a competition square called The Cascades, 
not as partners, just as team members  (Ed Coleman was 
also a member). After about 5 years, Lorraine and Jeff 
partnered up in a more serious way and were married on 
16th April 1988.
In 1994, Lorraine and Jeff moved to the Central Coast 
and immediately joined Les Heaton’s Peninsula Rippers.
Lorraine got involved in calling because Jeff won the 
club’s amateur calling night. Lorraine decided she could 
do better, and she did, winning it the next year.
She then did a callers course with Chris Froggatt in 
Sutherland in 1997.
When Les closed his Peninsula Rippers, Lorraine was 

asked by numerous dancers to call for them. Pelican Promenaders was formed in 2008 
and was run by Lorraine until 2014.
Lorraine devoted lots of time preparing and running this dance. Her voice was able to 
cope with a large range like a male voice. Her voice was uniquely suited to both calling 
and yodelling.
Always involved with sewing, Lorraine made two squares of Pelican dress sets for her 
club.
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Les and Joyce remember:
After moving to the Central Coast, Lorraine and Jeff began 
dancing with Peninsula Rippers. As very experienced dancers, 
they always helped new dancers through the various moves.
Lorraine joined the sewing bee with Joyce Heaton and others, 
preparing many outfits for conventions and other functions. 
Lorraine also helped with preparations and during the state 
convention at Terrigal, she misplaced her bag one night. She 
had everybody searching high and low for it. The bag was 
finally found where Lorraine had actually left it.
Lorraine decided to try calling, and having a very nice voice, 
she travelled to Sutherland each Saturday to attend Chris 
Froggatt’s callers class. She also spent many hours with Les 
Heaton, learning and honeing calling techniques.
Lorraine eventually started the Pelican Promenaders club at 
Woy Woy and enticed many new people into square dancing. 
Both Lorraine and Jeff became valued members of the square dancing fraternity, local 
community and the local church.

Jane and John remember:
After our new house was completed, in the July school holidays of 2001, John rang 
Brian to enquire about the local dances. (We had not danced for 36 years). Brian 
mentioned Les Heaton’s Peninsula Rippers on Tuesday, Brian’s B-Bar-H on Wednesday 
and Carpenter & Co on Thursday. We duly arrived at Ettalong in slacks and jumpers for 
Les’s dance on Tuesday, where we first met Lorraine and Jeff. By the time we were ready 
for Brian’s dance the next day, Lorraine had outfitted us both in full square dance attire, 
needless to say free of charge.

At two of our favourite conventions, Canberra 2014 
and Buderim 2016, we shared accommodation 
and driving with Lorraine and Jeff. This made those 
conventions memorable and extra special.
Lorraine was our hairdresser, always a shoulder to 
cry on, and we continued to share coleus, succulents 
and dancing lady orchids.

Anne and Rob remember:
We first met Lorraine Long when we started square dancing at St Lukes church in Woy 
Woy with the Pelican Promenaders in 2011. She was such a good caller and made 
us feel very welcome. We loved her singing calls and especially her yodelling calls. 
Lorraine and Jeff became good friends, and when she decided to retire from running the 

Continued next page 
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Lorraine Long Continued

club, Anne took it over as a 
round dance club. Together we 
would hold a 50/50 dance once 
a month along with Ashley and 
Keryn Shore. We have had lots of 
fun together, both dancing and 
socially. We will miss her terribly!
Anne Glazier and Rob Olesen.

June remembers:
On 27th June, the Central Coast 
Pelican Promenaders lost long-time member Lorraine Long. Lorraine was an active 
dancer, caller and organiser for many years, and we have been saddened by her passing.
Lorraine is remembered as being generous, hospitable and kind. Her love of life was 
evident not only in her dancing but in everything she did. She was a talented hairdresser, 
seamstress, painter, knitter and a keen gardener. She was a generous host and loved 
to entertain.
Lorraine was generous in her service to others in many ways. She provided haircuts to 
friends in their homes or in nursing homes, and regularly visited friends who were unwell. 
She volunteered her time to sew square dancing costumes for the Pelican Promenaders’ 
convention team. At the time of her passing, she had also knitted 148 beanies for 
merchant seamen in cold-climates.
A loving wife to Jeff, mother to Derek and friend to many, she is a great loss to the 
square dancing community.
June Brocklebank.

Brian (Hotchkies) and Gary (Carpenter) remember Lorraine as a great asset to square 
dancing in the area and a wonderful supporter of the other local callers. Pelican 
Promenaders shared Christmas parties with Carpenter & Co, and B-Bar-H for many 
years.

Lorraine’s cause of death was “Chronic Obstructive Lung Disease”. The most likely 
cause was passive smoking over the years of running her hairdressing salon. Lorraine 
was NEVER a smoker herself. This diagnosis explains Lorraine’s inability to continue 
calling and other activities she really loved over recent years.
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Solo Dancers

It is amazing what can be learned from talking with other square dancers, 
even those who frequent the “Zoom” events.  
For several years I have tried to be helpful to new dancers.  Dancing in 
the left-hand position, I have guided (even gently pushed) ladies around 

the square, not realising I have not been totally helpful.  A lady recently told me, that, 
besides being guided (or pushed), she really needed to understand what was expected 
of her, so she would know what to do the next time.  It is so easy to neglect to explain, 
especially in the middle of a dance sequence.  Mentioning this to some dancers from 
Canada on Zoom, the topic of “Angels” came up.  The caller said being an Angel was 
not easy and needs a lot of patience – then went on to explain.  Example given was - 
when doing a “Right and Left Thru”, the Angel should hold back to allow the new dancer 
time to digest and think about the call, then wait for them to, hopefully, make the first 
move, before proceeding.  If the new dancer only learns by following someone else, 
they may not grasp the full understanding of a move.  

Recently, I have been learning A1 and A2 on Zoom.  I thought it was a good idea to 
plug my Laptop into the television so I could see the group more clearly.  Unfortunately, 
my learning has not been great, as I have been watching and following, but not really 
listening to, the caller as he moves around his “square”.  Consequently, the moves and 
their names have not sunk into my brain as well as they should have.  I’ll need to learn 
(maybe from “Taminations”) the definitions in the hopes that one day I may succeed in 
dancing the “A” levels properly.  
Everyone has their own way of understanding and should be allowed to learn the way 
they know is best for them.  If you haven’t installed the “Taminations” learning program 
on your computer or phone, it can be found, for free downloading, on the internet.  

Looking forward to dancing in Woolgoolga (maybe Newcastle) and Wentworth Falls in 
September. Take care and stay safe.
Please text or email me if you want to chat–Text - 0409457342 or email - ejboyd@
bigpond.com

Eileen Boyd (Tamworth)
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NSW CLUB DIARY MONDAY

A1 SQUARE DANCE CLUB	 Caller: Bruce Smith		  0404 069543 
Charmhaven Community Hall 4 Narara Ave Charmhaven NSW 2263
Weekly 7.30- 9.30pm		  Learning and dancing A1
KNEE DEEP SQUARES 	 Caller: Chris Froggatt 		    02 9542 3518 
Miranda North Public School 162b The Boulevarde, Miranda 
Weekly 7.30 – 10pm		  Plus		        	 Linda 0421 133 518
SOUTHSIDE ROUNDS		 Cuer: Ed Coleman		  0429900454
Beecroft Uniting Church Hall, Beecroft Rd. Beecroft
Weekly 7.30pm			   Phase III and IV		
TAMWORTH CLOVERLEAF DANCERS	Caller: Malcolm Turnbull 
Tamworth Baptist Church, Cnr Hillvue Rd and Duri Rd Tamworth
Weekly 7.00pm		  Basic & Mainstream	 Contact: Eileen 0409 457 342
THE RED BARONS		  Caller: Barry Wonson		  02 4229 4059
Wollongong Senior Citizens Centre 192 Gipps Rd Gwynneville NSW 2500
Weekly 7.30pm			   Mainstream/Plus
TOP CATS ROUNDS		  Cuer: Brett Gill		  Wendy 0415 222 150
Sutherland Uniting Church Hall (Cnr Flora/Merton Streets), Sutherland 2232	 Week l y 
Weekly 6.15pm			   Phase II & III		
TOP CATS ROUNDS		  Cuer: Brett Gill		  Wendy 0415 222 150
Sutherland Uniting Church Hall (Cnr Flora/Merton Streets), Sutherland 2232
Weekly 8pm			   Phase III & IV - Workshop		

NSW CLUB DIARY TUESDAY

HILLBILLIES			   Callers: Steve & Vickie Dean	 0411 751186
Beecroft Primary School Hall 90-98 Beecroft Road Beecroft NSW 2119
Weekly 8pm		  Plus but caters for Mainstream
NEWPORT OCEAN WAVES	 Contact: Doug Lewis	 02 9402 0842	
Ted Blackwood Community Centre Hall Cnr Jackson & Boondah Roads Warriewood
8pm Plus/Mainstream	 Caller: Brian Hotchkies 1st & 3rd CD 2nd, 4th & 5th 
TOP CATS ROUNDS		  Cuer: Brett Gill		  Wendy 0415 222 150
Sutherland Uniting Church Hall (Cnr Flora/Merton Streets), Sutherland 2232	 Weekly 
6.15pm		 Phase II & III - Rotating rhythm class
TOP CATS SQUARES		  Caller: Brett Gill		  Wendy 0415 222 150
Sutherland Uniting Church Hall (Cnr Flora/Merton Streets), Sutherland 2232	
Weekly 8pm		  Plus	
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NSW CLUB DIARY WEDNESDAY

B-BAR-H		  Caller: Brian Hotchkies	 0407-290-010 02 4392 0336\
Cnr Warnervale & Virginia Roads, Warnervale 
Weekly 6:30 A1.  	 7:30 Mainstream & Plus
GUYS & DOLLS		  Caller: Arthur Rae	 Juliana 0409 313185 
Corrimal Uniting Church Hall Cnr Russell & Underwood Streets Corrimal NSW 2518
First & Third 7.00pm		  Mainstream 
PANTHER SQUARES		  Caller: Maree Huffadine		  02 9610 2523
Surveyors Creek Community Ctre Ballybunnion Terrace Glenmore Park NSW 2745
7.30pm 		  Basic & Mainstream
PELICAN PROMENADERS	 Cuer: Anne Glazier		  0409 938 345
Tuggerah Community Hall 9 Anzac Road Tuggerah NSW 2259
Weekly 2.00pm Beginner Rounds 
SUSSEX/SHOALHAVEN	 Caller: Jan Johnson		  02 4402 9038
406B Turpentine Road, Tomerong, N.S.W. 2540
Weekly 11am	 Rounds & Squares-Basic, Mainstream & Plus
TARTAN PROMENADERS	 Contact: Violet			   O421 196 163
Caller: Les Heaton 
Cardiff Senior Citizens Hall, 52 Harrison Street Cardiff
Weekly 7pm		  Rounds, Mainstream & Plus
WANDERING STARS		  Callers: David & Shirley Gibbs	 02 9798 9374
East Hills Baptist Church  34 Forrest Rd East Hills
Weekly 8pm		  Basic/Mainstream 	
WESLEY SENIORS		  Contact: Pattie Hayes  02 9267 1239
220 Pitt Street, Sydney NSW 2000 CD’s Daytime
Weekly Mainstream 10am till Noon . Plus 1:30pm 3:30pm

NSW CLUB DIARY THURSDAY

CARPENTER & CO		  Caller: Gary Carpenter		  0429 827 793
9 Anzac Road Tuggerah NSW 2259
Weekly 7pm		  Basic, Mainstream & Plus
TOP CATS SQUARES		  Caller: Brett Gill		  Wendy 0415 222 150
Sutherland Uniting Church Hall (Cnr Flora/Merton Streets), Sutherland 2232	
Weekly 8pm		  Mainstream		
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NSW CLUB DIARY FRIDAY
KNEE DEEP SQUARES		 Caller: Chris Froggatt		  0421 133 518
Jannali Community Hall Cnr Jannali Avenue & Mary Street Jannali NSW 2226
Weekly 7.30pm		  Basic & Mainstream
MOUNTAIN DEVILS		  Caller: David Todd		  0411 888 515
Glenbrook Public School Woodville St, Glenbrook NSW 2773
Weekly 7.15pm		  Mainstream & Plus
SUMMERLAND LARRIKINS	 Caller: Frances Hickson		  0407 663017 
Alstonville Uniting Church Hall 60 Main Street Alstonville NSW 2477
Weekly 7.30pm 		 Mainstream & Plus
TOP CATS SQUARES		  Caller: Brett Gill		  Wendy 0415 222 150
Sutherland Uniting Church Hall (Cnr Flora/Merton Streets), Sutherland 2232	
Weekly 6.15pm		  Basic/Mainstream		
TOP CATS ROUNDS		  Cuer: Brett Gill		  Wendy 0415 222 150
Sutherland Uniting Church Hall (Cnr Flora/Merton Streets), Sutherland 2232		
Weekly 8pm		  Phase II - IV		

NSW CLUB DIARY SATURDAY

CLASSIFIED A		  Caller: Brian Hotchkies		  Lynn Ed 0429900454
Berowra Uniting Church 4/6 Alan Rd, Berowra Heights NSW 2082
3rd Saturday 8pm		  A1 & A2

TOP CATS SOCIAL	 Caller: Brett Gill			   Wendy 0415 222 150
Sutherland Uniting Church Hall (Cnr Flora/Merton Streets), Sutherland 2232	
2nd Saturday 7:15pm		  Mainstream/Plus/Rounds		
TUMBI COUNTRY	 Caller: Brian Hotchkies	 0407-290-010  02 4392 0336
Kariong Community Hall Cnr. Woy Woy Rd and Dandaloo Street, Kariong NSW 2250
2nd Saturday 8pm	 Mainstream & Plus

NSW METROPOLITAN CLOGGING  (02)

THURSDAY		  WEST PYMBLE 	 Hillbillies Cloggers 		  Vickie Dean 	 9979 5736 	
FRIDAY		  HURSTVILLE 	 Hillbillies Southsiders 		 Vickie Dean 	 9979 5736	
SATURDAY Morning	
		  GUILDFORD	 Strictly Cloggers		  Jason Nicholson 	 Colleen 9727 3483
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NSW CLUB DIARY SUNDAY
OUTBACK GRAND SQUARES 	 Caller: Arthur Johnson 	 0427633841
Gulgong RSL 64 Herbert St, Gulgong NSW 2852
1st and 3rd Sundays 1.30pm ring to check.	 Basic and Mainstream

CURRENTLY IN RECESS
PELICAN PROMENADERS	 Cuer: Anne Glazier		  0409 938 345
Tuggerah Community Hall 9 Anzac Road Tuggerah NSW 2259
4th Sunday 2.30 50/50 Squares & Rounds
TOP CATS SQUARES		  Caller: Brett Gill		  Wendy 0415 222 150
Clovelly Primary School (Enter via Inverness Street), Clovelly 2024		
Basic/Mainstream				    CURRENTLY IN RECESS

Internet Sites

Square Dance Australia  		 https://squaredanceaustralia.org/
ARDA					     http://www.rounddancing.org.au/index.html
ACF					     http://www.aussiecallers.org.au/
ACT SQUARE DANCE SOCIETY	 http://www.squaredancecanberra.org
SARDA NSW			    	 https://www.sardansw.com/ 
					     https://www.facebook.com/NSWSquareDancing

QLD SQUARE DANCE SOCIETY	 https://www.squaredancingsocietyofqueensland.org

SQUARE DANCE VICTORIA		  https://www.vsda.asn.au
SA SQUARE DANCE SOCIETY		 http://www.squaredancingsa.com/
TAWS					     www.taws.info
NEW ZEALAND S & R  			  http://www.nzsquaredance.webs.com
CANADIAN S & R 			   http://www.squaredance.ca
BRITISH SQUARE & ROUND DANCING 	 www.uksquaredancing.com
EUROPEAN WEB SITES 		  http://eaasdc.de
TRAVELLING IN EUROPE		  http://www.benzcenter.de/RouteSDC/locations.html

JAPAN SQUARE DANCE ASSOCIATION	 http://www.squaredance.or.jp/

CALLERLAB WEBSITE 			   http://www.callerlab.org
SQUARE DANCE CHOREOGRAPHY PROGRAM  http://www.callarama.com
A Great Website For Dancers To Use Between Classes 
 http://www.tamtwirlers.org/tamination/info/index.html
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Post National Convention Survey Results

There were 142 responses received which is nearly 50% of those who attended. In 
summary:
	 •The majority of people prefer the convention format we currently have
	 •People are evenly split between 2 and 3 numbers in a bracket
	 •People prefer an earlier finish time that what we have had in the past
	 •The majority of people (who are restricted with work) prefer a long weekend
	 •The majority of people prefer a location outside of a capital city
	 •Socialising is just as important as dancing for most people - someone made 	
	 a comment that perhaps we should be looking to include some touring 	
	 options for people to cover the socialising aspect
	 •The friendliness and presence of the committee is something people remember 

Meet & Greet Session for those attending their first National Convention



Dancing Statistics
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Sources of Information



Our plans for decorating the venue are well underway and we think you’ll love it.

Monday night is our very special Theme Night and we invite you to come dressed in 
your favourite 50’s Rock ’n’ Roll style and be ready to rock the night away! 
  

But what to wear? Here are some ideas …

 


Ladies: 
Time to let your imagination run wild.  For many of us, we remember the 50’s as a time 
when fashion was exciting (and we were a lot younger).   We wore bobby socks and 
polka dots were big!   We were the height of fashion in our skirts, especially if 
embellished with the familiar poodle images, record player images and musical notes.  
If wearing a head band or ßower in your hair was not the image you adopted, there was 
also the option of knee-length pencil skirts, stockings, tight blouses and sweaters and 
we applied an over-abundance of eye shadow and lipstick.  Dressing up for a dance 
took an age and we loved every minute of it. Here’s your chance to relive those giddy 
days and have a lot of fun in the process!

 

Gentlemen: 
Don’t let the ladies have all the fun!   Dig deep to drag out your leather jacket, blue 
jeans and white or black T-shirt or shirt with a thin tie. Check out your local op shop for 
inspiration.   Or, if you still have hair, you may choose the "greaser" look with slicked 
back hair (greased with Vaseline in the ducktail style). Don’t forget those blue suede 
shoes hidden in the back of your wardrobe.

50’s Rock ’n’ Roll 
That’s our exciting theme for next 

year’s National Convention in 
ADELAIDE.


What will YOU be wearing on 
Monday night 24th April 2023?20th-24th April 2023

www.adelaide2023.com www.facebook.com/adelaide2023/

With so many dancers dressed to our theme, the 
atmosphere on Monday night will be truly amazing!  We’re 
very much looking forward to seeing you all next year in 
Adelaide.

  


More information, including registrat ion forms, 
accommodation information, and places to see and things 
to do in South Australia, is on our website.  Check it out, 
and also visit our facebook page.  They’ll be updated as 
more details become available.
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METROPOLITAN SQUARES & ROUNDS 
Day	 Area                     Club		   Level	 Caller		  Phone (08)
MON	 Shenton Park	 Cloverwest	 MS	 Andy Colvin	 9247 3818
	 Como		  Kiwilers		  Plus 	 Richard Muir	 9474 5485	                	
	 Bentley            	 Riverside	  	 MS	 Trish Holloway	 9451 4074
TUES	 Hamersley		 Greenfinches	 MS	 Steve Turner	 0417 092 928		
	 Gosnells		  Ups ‘N’ Downers	 MS	
WED	 Joondanna	 Dianella Rangers 	 MS	 Jeff Van Sambeeck   0407 082 709
	 WhiteGumValley	 Melody		  MS & Rds  Bruce Gillett	  9418 2882
THURS	 Como		  Kiwilers		  Adv 	 Richard Muir	 9474 5485
	 White Gum Valley	 White Gum Valley	 MS Rds	 D.Gauci/ R Henley :9457 8132
FRI	 Eden Hill		  Happy Wanderers 	 MS	 Kevin Kelly		 9379 2590		
	 Como		  Kiwilers		  MS & Rds	 Richard Muir	 9474 5485
	 Ellenbrook, 	 Swan Valley Squares	 MS	 Greg Fawell 	 0417 912241		
SAT	 Floreat		  Northern Stars	 MS & Plus	 Paul Long/Steve Turner			 
			    			   Jim Buckingham 	 94052078
	 Bassendean           	 P & R Rounds 	 Beg/PhII	 Pat Mori		  0448 794940 
SUN	 Kallaroo		  Allemanders Sqs 	 MS& Plus	 Jim Buckingham	 9305 8685

COUNTRY SQUARES
MON	 Bunbury		  Bunbury Sq Dancers  MS, learning Plus  		  9795 8557
  	 Mandurah		 Dolphin Dancers	 MS 	 Paul Long		  Joy 0487 243 051		
	 Wongan Hills	 Wongan Hills	 MS	 Robert Dew	 9620 1234
WED	 Bunbury		  Jay Gees		  MS, Plus  Jeff Garbutt	 9725 8432
FRI	 York		  Avon Squares	 MS	 Brian Sims		 9646 1243
	 Margaret River	 Augusta		  MS	 CD’s		  9757 4527
	 Albany		  Swinging Squares	 MS			   9841 6253
	 Geraldton		 Friendly Squares	 MS	 David Gibson	 9938 218
SAT	 Gidgegannup	 Gidgegannup          	MS 2nd,4th wk Alan Eades	 9621 1481

COUNTRY LINE DANCE CLUBS
TUES	 Northam		  Northam Linedancers Easy/Int	 Ute Dymnicki.	 0407 993 036

Square Dance Society of Western Australia Inc... 
PRESIDENT: ROBERT DEW  P. O. Box 70, Wongan Hills 6603
	  08 9620 1234  EMAIL:tambin@westnet.com.au
SECRETARY: Celia Karas, 3 Longstaff Loop, Southern River, 6110.  	
	  08 9456 1266.
CALLERS’ ASSOCIATION OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA
PRESIDENT: GREG FAWELL
SECRETARY: Jeff Garbutt, 1 Spinnaker Drive, Leschenault, 6233   
	   08 9725 8432

The 
Golden West, 

the big 
one 
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Monday 
WEST CROYDON Adelaide Outlaws  MS  Graham Elliott  8353 1749 
MT GAMBIER  Pine City Twirlers  MS  CD’s   8725 7524 
 
Tuesday 
KADINA   Yorke Promenaders MS  Peter Scott  0419 864 748 
MAGILL   Kannella Squares  C/A/PLUS Jeff Seidel  8263 5023  
PT. NOARLUNGA  Sunset Twirlers  MS   Les Tulloch  0484 233 826 
 
Wednesday 
KILBURN  Adelaide Outlaws  PLUS  Graham Elliott  8353 1749 
STURT   Sunset Twirlers  RNDS PH 4-6 Les & Anne Tulloch 0484 233 826 
SALISBURY  Diggers Two  LEARNERS Peter Scott  0419 864 748 
 
Thursday 
PT. NOARLUNGA  Sunset Twirlers  PLUS  Les Tulloch  0484 233 826 
SALISBURY  Diggers Delights  MS  Peter Scott  0419 864 748 
 
Friday 
COLLINSWOOD  T & T Rounds  RNDS PH 4-5  Thelma McCue  8261 8128 
EVANSTON GARDENS Scoot Back Squares MS  Ian Rutter  0408 964 466 
MAGILL   Wild Frontier  MS  Jeff Seidel  8263 5023  
MT GAMBIER  Pine City Twirlers  BEG/MS  CD’s   0438 420 615 
NARACOORTE  Acey Squares  MS  CD’s   0417 820 134  
VICTOR HARBOUR Paddle Steamers  MS  Guest Callers  8552 3879 
 
Sunday 
COLLINSWOOD  T & T Rounds  RNDS BEG/ PH 2-4 Thelma McCue  8261 8128 
STURT   Sunset Twirlers  RNDS PH 2-4 Les & Anne Tulloch 0484 233 826 
 

SOUTH AUSTRALIAN DIARY 

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. 

President: Murray Dempsey 

South Australia President’s Report

South Australia is coming out of Covid very nicely but slowly, we are currently looking at 
day time clubs and events, this includes record clubs and caller based clubs.
Our Society dances have been great fun both on and off the floor, a little light on 
numbers but that is understandable under current conditions.
Those dancers that went to the Goulburn National spoke very highly of it. Congratulations 
to the conveners for  accomplishing this under very trying circumstances.
The State Convention is looking very promising at Wallaroo and is shaping up as a 
marvellous weekend. Yorke Promenaders are sponsoring the venue, a rustic sandstone 
hall of large proportions with a beautiful sprung floor. Murray Dempsey President SASDS
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Victorian Square Dancing Association Inc.  
President:- Andrew Verhoef Ph:- 0438 089 412 Email:- president@vsda.org.au 
Victorian Callers Association Inc.  
President:- Janice Alexander Ph:- 03 9872 5399 Email:- vca@alphalink.com.au 
Victorian Round Dancing Association Inc. 
Secretary:- Coral Wegmann Ph:- 0407 814 686 Email:- cozweg@bigpond.com 
 

Square and Round Dance Clubs in Victoria 
 (Please phone first to confirm) 

B = Beginners, SSD = Social Square Dance, MS = Mainstream, P = Plus, A = Advanced, R = Rounds 

Day Time Area Club Address Level Caller/Cuer Details 
Monday 2-5:30pm Heatherton Harlequin 

Rounds 
Sunnyside Lodge, 69 Pietro Rd 
Heatherton 

R PH II-IV Coral Wegman 0407 814 686 

7:30pm- 
9:30pm 

Werribee Kintyre Rounds Werribee Masonic Centre, 
223 Watton Street Werribee 

Ph II - Ph IV+ Carol Simondson 0400 354 445 

Tuesday 7:30pm Narre Warren Golden Squares  Narre Warren Learning Centre 
Malcom Crt Narre Warren 

MS Graham Jameson 0427 353 802 
Charmaine Jameson  

7pm Notting Hill Jaybee Square 
Wheelers 

Notting Hill Hall,  385 
Ferntree Gully Rd Notting Hill 

7pm-8pm B 
8pm-10pm MS – 
R 

Mike Davey 03 9590 0550 
Laurina Collyer 0430 761 051 
Con-Alan Bennie 0428 990 873 

7pm Forest Hill Whitehorse Forest Hill Uniting Church, 
333 Canterbury Rd Forest Hill 

7pm-8pm B 
8pm – MS 

Janice Alexander 03 9872 5399 

Wednesday 7pm-
9:30pm 

Moorooduc Australiana Moorooduc Hall, Cnr Derril Rd 
& Bentons Rd Moorooduc 

P Jaden Frigo 0400 878 259 

7:00-
9:30pm 

Werribee Crossroads  Kelly Park Centre, Synnot St 
Werribee 

7pm-8pm B 
8pm-9:30pm-MS 

Howard Cockburn 0417 025 828 

8pm-
10:30pm 

MacLeod Burra Squares Open House Christian 
Involvement Centre 67-71 
Strathallan Rd MacLeod 

8pm B 
 

Neil Wynn 0411 735 430 

Thursday 7:30pm-
10pm 

Frankston Activ-8’s Church of Christ, 130 
Cranbourne Rd Frankston 

1st & 3rd – M 
2nd & 4th -P 
5th – M & P 

Colin Dandridge 0438 515 873 

8pm Albert Park Southern Cross A Anglican Parish of the Parks 
Hall, Cnr Bridport St & Ferrars 
St Albert Park 

A1-A2 Howard Cockburn 0417 025 828 

7pm Glen Waverley Mike’s Plus Girl Guide Hall, Bogong Ave 
Glen Waverley 

P Mike Davey 03 9590 0550 

7:30pm Heatherton Sunnyside Lodge 
Rounds 

Sunnyside Lodge, 69 Pietro Rd 
Heatherton 

R PH IV-VI Phillip Pohle 0425 720 442 

8pm Maribyrnong Essendon Square 
Dance Club 

Maribyrnong Community 
Centre, Randall St 
Maribyrnong 

B Welcome 
Anytime  
MS 

Hosts: John & Ruth Humphrey 03 9390 
8308 
Caller: Peter Humphries 03 9701 3354 

7pm-
9:30pm 

Paynesville Eastern 8’s Uniting Church Hall, 45 
Langford Pde. Paynesville 

MS Facilitator: Bob Evans 0427 267 652 

Friday 7:30pm-
10pm 

Albert Park Sothern Cross 
Plus 

South Melbourne Community 
Centre,1 Ferrars Pl Albert Park 

P F/Nightly Howard Cockburn 0417 025 828 

10am-
12pm 

Moorooduc Early Birds Moorooduc Hall, Cnr Derril Rd 
& Bentons Rd Moorooduc 

MS Jaden Frigo 0400 878 259 

6:30pm-
9pm 

Boronia Panda Rounds Boronia Progress Hall, 134 
Boronia Rd Boronia  

6:30pm-7:30pm 
BR 
7:30pm-9pm PH 
III-IV+ 

Phillip Pohle 0425 720 442 

Saturday 7:00pm Moorooduc Australiana Moorooduc Hall, Cnr Derril Rd 
& Bentons Rd Moorooduc 

7pm – R 
7:30pm - M 

Jaden Frigo 0400 878 259 

7:30pm Deer Park Chemistry Sets Western Community Alliance 
Church, 50 Station St Deer 
Park 

B Welcome Any 
time  
SSD-MS  

Ralph Weise 03 9367 2440 

7:30pm  Heathmont Kaleidoscope Heathmont Uniting Church, 
89 Canterbury Rd Heathmont 

7:30pm – P 
8pm – M 
1st, 3rd, 5th – P 

Janice Alexander 03 9872 5399 

Sunday 2pm-6pm Heatherton Sunnyside 
Rounds 

Sunnyside Lodge, 69 Pietro Rd 
Heatherton 

R- Ph III-IV 1st, 3rd  Ella Whyte 03 95518496 

10am-
3pm 

Rosedale Rosedale Squares 
and Rounds 

Rosedale Woolshed, 1980 
Princess Hwy, 4.2km West of 
Rosedale 

MS – R F/nightly 
Call to confirm 
dates 

Caller: Janet Cook 0419 363 614 

7pm Hallam Casey Squares Hallam Recreation Reserve 
Hall – Studio,118-126 Frawley 
Rd Hallam 

MS Julie MacLean 0498 372 314 
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A.C.T. SQUARE DANCE SOCIETY INC.
                                Postal Address:              
                  G.P.O. BOX 587 CURTIN. A.C.T. 2605

		  President: Helen Bates
		  Secretary: Jill Causer
		  ASD Review Editor: Raymond Bates
		  Email: r_hbates@optusnet.com.au
		  A.C.T. Callers/Cuers State Co-ordinator: Raymond Bates

MONDAY
Daylight Diamonds fortnightly 1-3pm, Plus Level to tapes at Grant Cameron Centre, Mulley St. Holder ACT
	 Enquiries Terry Polleycutt (02) 6288 2453
Kerr-Ly -Q’ “Plus/A Level - Once a month 1:00 – 3:00pm at Woden Valley Uniting Church, Curtin.”	
	 Caller Allen Kerr 0459 250 143 
WEDNESDAY
Kerr-Ly-Q’s Weekly 7-9.30pm Beginners, MS/Plus. Woden Valley Uniting Church, Cnr. Carruthers & Allan Sts. 
Curtin. 	 Callers Allen Kerr 0459 250 143 Alannah Smith & Henk Ten Brummelaar (02) 6258 9332
FRIDAY
Moonspinners Round Dance Club Woden Seniors Centre,12  Corinna St. Woden ACT 
	 5.30pm Beginners 7.30pm Club Teacher: Tony McDonald 0411 485 871
SUNDAY
Moonspinners Round Dance Club Teacher: Tony McDonald 0411485 871
	 2.30pm Intermediate 4pm Advanced

A.C.T. President’s Report

It is that time of the year where Kerr-Ly-Qs Square Dance club is currently on their Winter 
break and will be starting back up again on the 3rd August. The Daylight Diamonds 
Square Dance club still  continued to dance fortnightly during July.
  

We had six of our dancers attend the Holbrook Halfway dance this year and those who 
attended reported that they enjoyed themselves.  Well done again to Howard, Mike and 
Chris for running this weekend and also to Brenda, Lorraine and Linda for their hard 
work in making the weekend enjoyable for everyone.

The Society organised a theatre show at the beginning of July which was well attended. 
We went to see “The Sound of Music” put on by the Queanbeyan Players. It turned out 
to be a very enjoyable afternoon.
I hope everyone continues to stay safe and well, and hope to see you somewhere on the 
dance floor soon.  

Helen Bates 
(ACTSDS President) 
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QUEENSLAND SQUARE DANCING SOCIETY

President: June Lambert     

Secretary: Lorraine Keenan squaredanceqld.secretary@gmail.com

Treasurer: Graham Jones squaredanceqld.treasurer@gmail.com

Bugle Editor: squaredanceqld.bugle@gmail.com

QUEENSLAND CALLERS ASSOCIATION

President: Elaine Davis Secretary: Sue Mackley qca.secretary@gmail.com

 

 

 

METROPOLITAN SQUARES 

DAY  AREA  CLUB  LEVEL  CALLER  PHONE (07) 
MON  Deception Bay Upbeat Ch.a.o.s  P Glenn Wilson  0413 017 778 

  Ipswich CBD Town & Country Squares B/M/P Kay Walker  0419 717 520 

TUES Alexandra Hills  Gumdale Grandsliders  M/P  Alan Evans  3800 1270 

  Brisbane CBD 50+ Centre B/M/P Kay Walker  0419 717 520 

 WED Stafford Wavell Whirlaways  M/P  Sid Leighton  0418 724 636 

  Graceville Uniting Squares Day B/M Kay Walker  0419 717 520 

  Oxley 2nd&4th Uniting Squares  A   Kay Walker  0419 717 520 
THUR  Zillmere  Northside Promenaders  M/S/P  Glenn Wilson  0413 017 778 

  Crestmead  Logan City Dancers   A   Alan Evans  0405 316 469 

FRI Ipswich Town & Country Squares M/P Kay Walker  0419 717 520 

 Crestmead Alan Allemanders M/P Alan Evans 3800 1270 
SAT Crestmead  Logan City Dancers  M  Guest Caller  0405 316 469 

SUN Graceville 
1st&3rd Kay’s Plus  P/A Kay Walker  0419 717 520 

 Caboolture  E.Z. Squares M/P Elaine Davis 5496 7471 

COUNTRY/REGIONAL SQUARES 

MON  Buderim Suncoasters  P  Nev McLachlan  0417 729 263 
 Buderim Kangaroo Kapers M/P Robin Weltevreden 0418 750 239 
TUES  Buderim  Suncoasters  B/M  Nev McLachlan  0417 729 263 
WED  Hervey Bay Hervey Bay S.D. Club  M/P Laptop Playlists  0424 949 944  
FRI  Bundaberg  Cane Country  R/M/P  Matthew Mills 0418479814,  
SAT  Buderim  Kangaroo Kapers  M/P Robin Weltevreden 0418 750 239 
  Buderim  Suncoasters 1st 3rd 5th  R/M  Nev McLachlan  0417 729 263 

 Malanda Waterfall Squares M Pre-Recorded 

dsmith@c130.a
one.net.au 
di.sinapius@gm
ail.com  

  
Hervey Bay 

Stepping Out 
Hosted by Hervey Bay 
S.D. Club  

B Laptop Playlists  07 41251614 
 

METROPOLITAN CLOGGING 

TUES  Coorparoo  Chug-A-Lug Cloggers  Basic to Adv Frances 3391 6526 
THUR  Lutwyche  Double Jingle Cloggers  Basic to Adv Frances      0429851891 
COUNTRY/REGIONAL ROUNDS & CLOGGING 

MON  Buderim  Suncoasters Rounds  Lrng II IV  Bev McLachlan  54451238, 
0427135442 
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Queensland President’s Report

Hi all,
My name is June Lambert.  After three months of being Interim President of the Square 
Dance Society of Qld Inc I was finally voted in at our AGM on 12th June, to the Position 
of President.  We were also able to fill a couple of other positions that were vacant.  
Glenn Wilson has become our Publicity Officer and Sue Mackley has accepted the 
position of Executive Officer. I welcomed them both on board and look forward to 
working with them as well as the rest of the Management Committee.

Our first objective was to get a Beginners course up and running and I am glad to say it 
will be starting on 16th August  with Glenn doing the teaching for this course.  

Looking forward to meeting up with people at our 3rd Time Lucky State Convention 
early August.
Next big dance for the Society will be our Christmas Party.

Cheers June Lambert
President

TASMANIAN SQUARE DANCE SOCIETY INC.
CLUBS & CONTACTS
Please contact before attending:
TUESDAY
LAUNCESTON  (Plus) Caller: Gary Petersen  Contact 0499 085 680
WEDNESDAY
LAUNCESTON – Newstead – Cnr. Penquite Rd & Robin St. 
(Glenn MacLaren & Di Ashton) Contact Glenn MacLaren (03 6326 1775)
FRIDAY 
DELORAINE (Beginners)  Caller: Gary Petersen  Contact 0499 085 680
Email: tassquare@bigpond.com.au
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SQUARE DANCING AUSTRALIA HOMEPAGE
URL: https://squaredanceaustralia.org

Info Line 1800 643 277 Free Call from Mobiles & Land lines

DISCLAIMER

The opinions expressed in Let’s Go Dancing are those 
of individual contributors and may not necessarily 
agree with the opinions of the editor or of SARDA 
NSW, nor are we responsible for any goods advertised 
for sale.

EMERGENCY CALL
FOR MEDICAL AID

	

	

	 When a dancer goes down, a second 	
	 dancer attends him/her.

	 Remaining couples join hands and take a 	
	 step backward. This will allow the injured 	
	 person and attendant air and room.

	 Raise joined hands as high as possible in 	
	 the form of an arched circle.

	 On seeing this signal, the caller or hall 
	 monitor will immediately place an 
	 Emergency Call for Medical Aid.

1
2
3
4

REMINDER

The electronic copy of the Australian 

Square Dance Review is available FREE 

if you wish to be notified when 

it is available go to https://www.

squaredanceaustralia.org/publications/ 

Available February, May, August and 

November


